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Details of events may change after publication, please check with the relevant organisers before attending events

▼  A round up of Christmas Events at Little Angels and Marcham School see page 11
and more photos on page 7  ▼

▲ Marcham Society Annual Lecture 
see page 9

▲ What's a Donkathon? 
see page 9

Date Event Pg
6 Fri Revised Recycling Collection 3
7 Sat Christmas Trees Recycling at Millets Farm 3
7 Sat Thirsty Cafe reopens, Marcham Centre, 

09.00-11.30
15

7-15 Climate Change Exhibition, Marcham Centre 13
9 Mon Marcham Parish Council Meeting, Marcham 

Village Hall, Marcham Centre, 19.30
3

10 Tue OAHS Lecture: Why Medieval Peasants 
Matter, online on Zoom, 17.30

17

12 Thu Revised Rubbish Collection 3
12 Thu Marcham Society Midweek Walk, 12.30 9
14 Sat Safari Supper, Marcham 5
15 Sun Deadline for entries to the Millets 

Competition,  17.00
17

16 Mon MUGA Mondays restarts, 18.30–19.30 20

Date Event Pg
16 Mon Marcham WI: Donkathon, Marcham Centre, 

19.30
9

17 Tue Christmas Trees Recycling in Marcham 3
17 Tue National Trust AGM and Lecture, Trinity 

Church, Abingdon, 14.30
13

20 Fri Deadline for next issue of MADNews, 17.00 
Email editor@madnews.co.uk

20 Fri Meeting re The Crown, Marcham Centre 19.00 5
20 Fri Family Bingo, Marcham Centre, 19.30 15
23 Mon Marcham Society Annual Lecture, Marcham 

Centre, 19.15
9

24 Tue OAHS Lecture Graven Hill Excavations, online 
on Zoom, 17.30

17

26 Thu Marcham Society Astronomy Group, 19.00 9
26 Thu Mostly Books: Meet the Author, 19.00 17

Happy New YearHappy New Year
to Everyone!to Everyone!

▲ Marcham Guides had 
an exciting visit to the 
fire station with two 
enrolments!

MADNews 
needs a new editor !

Could it be You? 
Get in touCh!
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GARDEN & HOUSE SERVICES

Professional Tree Management throughout Oxfordshire

andrew@admtrees.co.uk
01865 391859
@admtrees

For a full list of services visit:

www.admtrees.co.uk

Tree removal
Crown thinning
Crown reduction and lifting
Sectional tree removals
Fruit tree pruning
Stump grinding
Hedge cutting

Seasoned logs and kindling 
delivered

£5M Public Liability Insurance

All work carried out to 
BS 3998:2010

Garner’s Estates  
& Landscapes

Landscaping for over 30 years
• Soft & hard landscaping
• Landscaping works including patios, paths, 

steps, driveways, installing gates, turfing, 
stonework & drainage work

• Fencing, all types carried out including: 
close board, panels, trellis, willow hurdles, 
post & rail

• Free Estimates
• Fully Insured & hold a Waste Licence

Tel: 07751 764144 01865 730936
Email: mjgarner26@btinternet.com

www.garnersestatesandlandscapes.co.uk

• tree removal • tree thinning • tree reduction  
• dead wood removal • stump grinding  

• landscaping 
• £10 million public liability

• City & Guilds Certified

07889 881 525 or 01491 651052

CONTAINER STORAGE

• 2 miles off the A34 Abingdon

• 24 hour CCTV

• Easy Access

• Clean, dry and secure

Tel: 01865 390267 or 07980 262210
Email: enquiries@oxonstorage.co.uk

www.oxonstorage.co.uk

 SS  
xxoonn  
ttoorraaggee  

Suppliers of aggregates and 
concrete for every need
Our products include: 

• ready-mixed concrete

• sand cement floor screed 
• decorative aggregate

• sand, gravel and stone 

Upwood Quarry open 
six days a week

T: 01865 390838

www.hills-quarry.co.uk

98
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS 
MARCHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Casual Vacancy
Since the resignation of Tony Mackelworth 
from the Parish Council, a casual vacancy 
has occurred.   Whilst there will be no formal 
election to fill the vacancy, as Parish Council 
elections are due in May 2023, if there is 
anyone interested in finding out about what 
the Council does, and what it might be like to 
join the Council then he/she is very welcome 
to attend Council meetings for the next few 
months.
Christmas Tree – Village Green
A very big thank you goes again to Andrew 
MacLean, of AD MacLean Tree Management 
Ltd of Kingston Rd Frilford  http://www.
admtrees.co.uk/ for the very kind donation 
of the Christmas tree on the village green.  A 
big thank you also, to the Parish Councillors 
and residents who helped erect it and decorate 
it. It was looking very nice decorated with 
lights and helps to add to Christmas cheer for 
the village.  The Council is very grateful to 
Andrew  for his generosity, and to all those 
who have helped.
Christmas Tree Recycling – Reminder of 
where to take your tree 
Real Christmas trees for recycling can be 
taken to Millets Farm by Saturday 7th January, 
or left on the hardstanding by the Salvation 
Army textile bank in Howard Cornish Road 
– opposite Duffield Place by Tuesday 17th 
January in order to meet the collection dates.    
If taking your tree to the Howard Cornish 
Road location, please do not obstruct the 
textile bank, or the bus stop area.
Parishioner of the Year
The Council is again considering the 
possibility of an award for 2022, to be 
presented at the annual meeting of electors 
later in the year. The Award recognises the 
efforts of local people who, at any time, 
have significantly contributed to life within 
the parish.  Previous nominations have been 
carried forward, however the Council would 
invite anyone who wishes to put forward a 
new suggestion, to submit a short statement 
of not more than 200 words, as to whom he/
she wishes to nominate, and the reasons why 
the person should receive the award. All 
nominations to be emailed to the Clerk at the 
email address below.  
Allotments -  Cow Lane and Parkside
If you have an allotment you are reminded 
that allotment rent collection for the 21/22 
financial year is taking place.  For those who 

MarChaM Parish CounCil
Dear Readers

I hope you all had a peaceful Christmas and 
are looking forward to the new year with 
hope. We have got through the last few years 
so I think we can weather most things that 
life throws at us!
I am looking to the future of MADNews – does 
it have one? Is it needed in this electronic age 
of instant messaging and online forums?
Does a printed newsletter have a place in our 
modern world? Let me know what you think.
Happy New Year

Maddie the Monkey © Muhammad Desta Laksana/
Shutterstock.com | Other images from Unsplash.com or as 
credited.

have not paid, please transfer the sum due to 
the Council’s bank account (details available 
from the clerk if needed), or let the Clerk have 
a cheque payable to Marcham Parish Council.   
Those in arrears with rent or found not to be 
utilising their plot could lose it by the service 
of a Notice to Quit.
Council Tax 2023/24
The Parish Council held a meeting on 
Thursday 15th December, 2022 to carefully 
consider the budget for 2023/24.   Once 
finalised, the Council will set the amount of 
council tax that comes to the parish from the 
total amount paid by residents to the Vale of 
White Horse District Council.  
Primary School Admission September 2023
A reminder too that the closing date for 
applications for primary school admission in 
the county is 15th January, 2023.  Anyone 
with a child born between 1st September 
2018 and 31st August 2019 should apply 
for a primary school place.  Go to  https://
www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/schools/
apply-school-place/reception-applications for 
further information.
Planning Applications considered by the 
Council
P22/V2800/HH Erection of an oak-framed 
garage with home storage and entertainment 
space at Manor Farm, Mill Road. Council 
expressed concerns regarding the height and 
impact on the area.
Extension of 30 mph Limit Eastwards on 
the A415
In view of the approval for the erection of 
a further 90 dwellings on land south of the 
A415, the County Council has consulted on 
the proposal to relocate the 30 mph entry zone 
to the village some 220 metres eastwards 
towards Abingdon. The Parish Council has 
asked that all the features found at the start of 
the village be relocated, including the white 
gateways and the vehicle activated sign.
Date of Next Council Meeting: 
The next meeting is scheduled to take place 
on Monday 9th January, 2023 at 7.30p.m. in 
the Village Hall, Barrow Close OX13 6TY. 
Please check the Council’s website www.
marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk in case 
arrangements change.
Clerk to the Council:  
Mrs. L. Martin, 90 Howard Cornish Road 
Tel: 01865 391833  
clerk@marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk
www.marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk

The Council wishes everyone a 
Happy New Year.

PUBLISHER / EDITOR 
Meriel Lewis 
8 Orchard Way, Marcham 
Abingdon OX13 6PP 
Tel: 01865 391725
Website: www.madnews.co.uk 
Email: editor@madnews.co.uk
ADVERTISING 
Fran Russell: adverts@madnews.co.uk
Adverts are not endorsed and MADNews makes 
no guarantees as to accuracy or authenticity.
DISTRIBUTORS 
Paula Utting and Claire Wright
13 Parkside, Marcham 
Abingdon OX13 6NN Tel: 01865 391443
PROOFREADING
Jane Mander
DEADLINES 
Advertising: 5pm 15th month 
Other copy: 5pm 20th month 
except for Jan when it is 15th Dec for both
ADDITIONAL COPIES 
These are available free from Marcham 
Post Office or the Editor. Postal copies are 
also available – contact the Editor.
DISCLAIMER 
We apologise in advance for any errors that may creep 
into MADNews (online or print), or omissions that 
creep out - we don’t do it on purpose!
The Editor reserves the right to alter, omit or hold 
over copy to another issue. The views expressed in the 
Marcham & District News are not necessarily those of 
the editorial team, who are all volunteers.
POLICE 
PCSO Rich Osborn C9323 
Richard.Osborn@thamesvalley.pnn.police.
uk for Marcham
07980 924693
Or just dial 101 (non-emergency) and omit 
the C from his number
CRIMESTOPPERS
Call 0800 555 111 (anonymous calls)
NHS NON-EMERGENCY
Call Free from any phone - 111
COUNTY COUNCILLOR 
Richard Webber, Orchard Barn, Sutton 
Wick Lane, Drayton OX14 4HJ
Tel: 01235 534001
Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR 
Marcham and Shippon 
Catherine Webber, Orchard Barn, Sutton 
Wick Lane, Drayton OX14 4HJ
Tel: 07357 464699
catherine.webber@whitehorsedc.gov.uk
For other councillors go to 
www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk
© Marcham & District News 2023
The copying of any part of this publication 
without written authorisation is not permitted.

Bank Holiday 2022/3 Waste Collection Changes
Wednesday 28 Dec Friday 30 Dec
Rubbish and Food Waste
Wednesday 4 Jan Friday 6 Jan
Recycling and Food Waste NOT GARDEN
Wednesday 11 Jan Thursday 12 Jan
Rubbish and Food Waste
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01865 821250 
www.barn-store.co.uk

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

86x110mm 

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

HOUSE & GARDEN SERVICES

Oxfordshire Roofing
and Building Services 
a good honest and reliable firm 

Call today for a free estimate 07885 882689
Flat Roofing Chimney Repointing
New Roofs De-Mossing
Guttering Tiling
Slating Facias 

Small Jobs Welcome • Discount for OAPs
Tel: 01865 392106 • Mobile 07885 882689

oxfordshireroofing@yahoo.co.uk

JEM
CHIMNEY SWEEPING  

COMPANY LTD

 NO FUSS  NO MESS  NO PROBLEM 
OXFORD: 01865 772996 DEDDINGTON: 01869 337500

MOBILE: 07711 443050 STADHAMPTON: 01865 400244

Frilford Decorators
Painters & Decorators
Decorative Treatments

Telephone: 01865 392866 (Frilford Heath)
Mobile: 07775 690523
References Available

Proprietor: Mr A Bunce

L O C A L L Y  B A S E D  P R O P E R T Y  C O N S U L T A N T S
O F F E R I N G  A  B E S P O K E ,  P E R S O N A L  C O N V E Y A N C I N G

S E R V I C E .  S P E C I A L I S I N G  I N  R E S I D E N T I A L  P R O P E R T Y .

CONTACT ONE OF OUR EXPERIENCED CONSULTANTS FOR A FREE NO-
OBLIGATION QUOTE:

FOR WANTAGE & SURROUNDING AREAS
Claire Cousins

claire.cousins@taylor-rose.co.uk

FOR ABINGDON & SURROUNDING AREAS
Charlotte O'Driscoll

charlotte.odriscoll@taylor-rose.co.uk

MOVING HOME?

PROFESSIONAL GARDEN SERVICES
Stephen R Matthews
Tel: 01235 766412 
Mobile: 07796 532356
Email: stephenmatthews.pgs@gmail.com

All aspects of work undertaken, including:
• garden clearance and restoration
• fruit tree, shrub and rose pruning
• hedgecutting
• fencing and landscaping.

architectural and planning services
party wall surveyor

john martin mciob mfpws

 planning & building control approvals 

 extensions, new homes, conversions

 party wall surveyor services 

 award winning designer

 free initial consultation

 over 30 years of improving homes and the built environment

tel 01865 391833 mob 07710 858668  
email john.gmartin@hotmail.co.uk

90 howard cornish road marcham OX13 6PU
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS the Crown & MVs and Po

POST 
OFFICE

®Marcham Village Shop  
& Post Office

16 North St, Marcham OX13 6NG
Call us: Shop 391993 /  

PO 391940
Facebook: marchamvillageshop

New Year Opening Hours
Friday 30th 8.00-12.00

Saturday 31st 8.00-12.00
1st Jan & 2nd Closed

Tuesday 3rd Jan 
Open as usual 8.00-17.30

Can You Help?
Marcham Post Office needs more 

volunteers to keep it running. You will 
get full training and support from all 

your colleagues, so if you are friendly 
and comfortable using a touch screen, 

come and have a chat!

Don't forget you can return 
your parcels using the pre-
paid returns labels or the QR 

codes from suppliers. You 
can also have your parcels 
delivered to the Post Office 

for easy collection when it is 
convenient for you... and do a bit 

of shopping at the same time!

Old stamp deadline 
extended to July 2023
Use up your old non-
barcoded stamps on 
your Christmas cards 
this year... and if you have some left over you 
can swap them with Royal Mail - go to www.
royalmail.co.uk for more details or ask for a 
form at the PO. Sorry, you can't swap them 
with us.

Our usual hours
Monday – Friday: 0800-1730
Saturday: 0800-1200
Sunday and Bank holidays:  Closed

We look forward to seeing you soon and 
if you’re interested in volunteering for the 
shop or Post Office come into the shop 

and let us know

Due to ongoing industrial action, there will 
be disruption to collections and deliveries by 
Royal Mail. Marcham Post Office is open as 
usual during action days, so come and see us 
as usual!

Happy New Year

Marcham Village Shop 
requires a

Company Secretary 
Are you winding down in your job or 
retired and looking for a new interest?
Marcham Village Shop is looking to 
recruit a volunteer Company Secretary/Director. The job is part 
of the shop management team, helping shape the future of the 
shop. You will be responsible for ensuring that management 
routines and statutory requirements are carried out.
The job would suit someone who is organised, has strong 
attention to detail and an interest in helping the community.
For more details please contact 
Mrs Christine Munro (Chair)
on 01865 391624 or 07818 201973

We hope that you got through the festive 
period peacefully and safely.
Thank you to all of you that participated 
in the Christmas Raffle and the 
Naughty Elf competition.  The winners 
will be announced in the next issue of 
MADNews
For the start of 2023, we thought that 
some of you would be keen to get 
back into a sensible routine and treat 
your bodies to some detoxifying and 
healthy products.  Welcome to ‘Healthy 
January!’.  To help, we are now stocking 
a new selection of healthy snack bars , 
a new range of low calorie ‘mocktails’,  
along with rye bread, wholewheat pitta 
bread and alcohol free wines, prosecco 
and lager.  
In addition to your traditional and daily 
needs, which we stock continually, we 
also have supplies of  more unusual 
items including E45 tubs, scissors, 
combs, super-glue etc.  And, for that 
special occasion, we have boxed 
chocolates, candles and other ideas as 
gifts – come and see for yourself.

Following a well-attended and positive 
meeting on the 3rd of December, a 
second meeting has been arranged to 
bring everyone up to date on progress 
before an application is submitted for 
CVA order on the Crown, to allow 6 
months for the Community of Marcham 
to decide on a Business model and 
produce a sustainable Business plan.
Open meeting at the Marcham Centre 
Friday 20th Jan 2023 @ 7.00pm 
Come and have your say. 
Cheers! 
Neil Rowe (on behalf of 
the steering committee)
Updates via Facebook 
and MADnews. 

Marcham Moldova 
Lifeline

Safari Supper
Saturday 14th of January @7pm at the 
Church for Canapés and Cocktails 
then graze your way around the village 
enjoying

Good Food and Great company.
Come and learn about the amazing link 
between the Marcham community and 
the People of Moldova now at more risk 
than ever, due to the conflict between 
Russia and Ukraine. Find out what we 
can do to help some of the poorest and 
forgotten people in the world today. 

Tickets £15 from 
neil.rowe.nsch@gmail.com 

Pay on the night.
Updates via the village Facebook page.
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

GARY CUDDON
Painter and Decorator

Fully qualified with 30 years experience
Providing a high quality service

Free quotations and fully insured
Local and friendly service

07827 752904 garycuddon@aol.com

NB Office Services
Qualified Bookkeeper with over 10 years’ 
experience in Office Management and PA

Telephone: 01865 392866
Mobile : 07775 690522

Email: Nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk

Sharman Roofing
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias,  
new builds, re-roofs, extensions and sheds

all work considered, call Mark on
07979 791075

msharmanroofing@gmail.com

lotterY windows
Quality Double Glazing & Conservatories 

Fascias & Soffits
Mark Berry

9 Stort Close,  
Didcot, OX11 7UR

NEW Tel: 01235 510608
Email: info@lotterywindows.co.uk

VEHICLE REPAIR & SERVICE CENTRE
For all Makes & Models 

Hybrid & Electric Vehicle Repair & Service Centre 
Cars & Light Commercial Repairs Including; 

17 Seater Minibuses & Vans up to 3.5 Tonnes 
Engine Management & Electrical Repairs

MOT’s WHILE YOU WAIT
Carried out to a High Standard by Qualified Technicians

Tel: 01235 553055 - Radley Rd Industrial Estate
Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 3RY

www.martingilbertmotorrepairs.co.uk
E: richard@martingilbert.co.uk

Martin Gilbert
Motor Repairs Ltd 

Local Family Run Business

From minor welds to full restoration

MOT welding

Rust repairs

Commercial or Domestic

Classic Cars to Race Cars 

Special projects

Family business

Fair pricing

Automotive Fabrication and Welding

Call Andy @ The Shop 07739 337562
Email:  theshop.ws@gmail.com

www.TheShop.ws

Got a classic car in the garage, rusting away?
Get it back on the road with The Shop
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS ChristMas Photos

Christmas Tree Celebration
in All Saints' Church

Friday Club sent 60 
shoeboxes, mainly to 
Ukraine, with Operation 
Christmas Child

Santa visiting Little Angels

Thirsty Christmas Cafe

Guides Craft Evening

PreSchool, dressing up for 
Christmas

I

Here's Maddie with a 
letter for the Wildside 

Millets competition 
See page 17 for full details
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

M&A ELECTRICALS
The original electrical/lighting shop in Wantage 

Established in the early 60’s
Unit 8, Arbery Arcade, [behind Costa Coffee]

Market Place, Wantage, OX12 8AB

*** WE ARE NOW OPEN ***
9am - 2pm

Monday - Saturday
We specialise in all things 

electrical particularly –
SPECIALIST LIGHT BULBS

RESTORATION & REPAIR OF LAMPS 
AND OTHER ITEMS

BESPOKE HAND MADE LAMPS-.
ACCIDENTS HAPPEN, THINGS BREAK 

IF YOU NEED HELP/ADVICE PLEASE CONTACT ME 
[Peter] VIA THE E-MAIL BELOW OR 

PHONE 01235 771695/07770586877 
sales@mandawantage.co.uk www.mandawantage.co.uk

Shaun Guard
TV & WIFI SERVICES
■ Aerials - supplied, repaired and poor reception solved
■ Satellite - Sky Q dish upgrades, discreet dish installations 
■ Internet / WiFi - blackspots cured, internal & external data cabling
■ TVs - hung on your wall or set up & tuned

www.oxfordaerials.co.uk     shaun@oxfordaerials.co.uk

Call Abingdon 01235 239622

Home Extensions, Alterations 
and New Builds 

 
Plumbing and Heating  

Gas and Oil Boiler Servicing, 
Repair and Installation 

 
We are a family run, local business with over 35 
years experience.  No job too big or too small. 

Contact us for a quotation on 
01865 321183 

 
Email: enquiries@mansbridgeconstruction.co.uk  

www.mansbridgeconstruction.co.uk 
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS 

Marcham WI 
Next Meeting:

Polly Vacher's Donkathon

One Woman, two donkeys and 200 
miles!
7.30pm Monday, 16th January 2022

At the Marcham Centre

In January, our speaker will be Polly Vacher, who undertook a 
200 mile donkathon with two donkeys to raise money for the 
MS Society.  Polly has previously flown solo, twice around 
the world, in a single engined 
aircraft, including over the 
North Pole and the Antarctic 
raising money for charity.  Do 
come along to hear about 
her latest experiences with 
taking two donkeys on their 
journey to North Wales.
Visitors are always welcome. 
For further information, please 
contact: 
Pippa Hoath 01865 391349 

pippahoath@gmail.com

wi, MarChaM soCietY & QuiZ

Monday 23rd January
7.15 for 7.45pm 

Main Hall
Marcham Centre

QUIZ NIGHT – ALL WELCOME
FRIDAY 3 FEBRUARY – VILLAGE HALL

A Quiz night will be held in the 
Main Hall in Marcham Centre, starting at 8.00 pm

Questions are on a range of subjects and aimed at everyone`s 
ability! Teams of up to five people. £10 per team.

Everyone welcome, just turn up on the night for a friendly 
evening of fun and banter. 

Bar Open, for those interested!
More dates: 3 and 31 March

Marcham Society Annual Lecture

Michael Worthing 
speaks about his career as a Geologist

Michael Worthing did a PhD in Geology at the University of 
London. He worked as an academic and a field geologist in many 
different parts of the world. Towards the end of his career he 
used his geological skills to assist archaeologists in sourcing rock 
materials in Pompeii, Tuscany and Rome… which explains the 
title of his talk!
“Sourcing second century lava paving stones from Trajan’s 
Markets in Rome, funded by plunder from the Dacian Wars.”
In the early second century the Roman Emperor Trajan invaded 
Dacia. The Dacians put up stout resistance but were eventually 
defeated and Dacia became a province of the Roman Empire. 
Huge amounts of plunder were taken back to Rome and with 
it Trajan funded a massive building programme which included 
Trajan’s Forum and Markets. These monuments were paved with 
lava paving stones. As part of his talk he will describe the use of 
geochemistry in sourcing these paving stones to a local volcano 
and their transport from source to building site.

Upcoming Events
• Thursday, 12th January 12.30pm - Marcham Society Midweek 

Walk - contact e.dunford@btinternet.com
• Monday 23rd January 7.15pm Marcham Centre Main Hall  

Annual lecture: Michael Worthing’s career as a geologist
• Thursday, 26th January 7pm - Marcham Society Astronomy 

Group - contact jim.asher@btinternet.com.

For more information contact membership@marchamsociety.org.uk
www.marchamsociety.org.uk
Facebook: marchamsociety

Our last meeting: what's behind the bustle!?
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“Don’t let tax, tax you“
BBPS Accountancy Service

Bookkeeping
Self Assessment, Payroll,  

CIS, VAT
Auto Enrolment

Call: 01865 730064 
 07890 503392

Email: Alison@berrybps.co.uk

HOUSEHOLD SERVICES
Kilbey & Clarke          
Will Writers and Estate Practitioners 

• Local, friendly, Professional  with home visits
•

Nigel Kilbey Member SWW   
07734051258/01235868266

www.kilbeyandclarke.co.uk 
wills@kilbeyandclarke.co.uk

* IHT Planning
* Wills & Will storage from £145
* Lasting Power Of Attorney from £195
* Inheritance Protection
* Probate
* Guaranteed Funeral Plans
* Local, friendly, professional with home visits

 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in electrical and renewable 
products for the domestic and commercial markets.  Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
 
ELECTRICAL      RENEWABLE 
All household electrical works undertaken  Solar electric panel installations 
Fault finding & repair    Maintenance for solar panels 
Replacement consumer units   Electric car charging & Government grants 
Earthing & bonding     
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers      CONTACT US: 
Electrical inspections for home buyers & lettings Alternative Lighting Services Ltd 
Visual inspections     Email info@als-ltd.net    
Portable appliance testing    Office 01865 391241 Mobile 07739313994
     

 
 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in 
electrical and renewable products for the domestic and 
commercial markets. Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
ELECTRICAL 
All household electrical works 

undertaken 
Fault finding & repair 
Replacement consumer units 
Earthing & bonding 
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers 
Electrical inspections for 

home buyers & lettings 
Visual inspections 
Portable appliance testing

RENEWABLE 
Solar electric panel 

installations
Maintenance for solar panels
Electric car charging & 

Government grants

CONTACT US
Alternative Lighting Services
Email: info@als-ltd.net
Office: 01865 391241 
Mobile 07739313994

  

 
 

NICEIC Approved contractor and domestic installer 

MCS Accredited for solar electric (PV) panel installations  

Free estimates 
 
          Contact us: 
      Alternative Lighting Services Ltd      
      Email  ‐ info@als‐ltd.net 
      Office ‐ 01865 391845 
      

     All electrical works undertaken 

Full electrical home buyers surveys 

PAT Testing, Periodic testing and repairs 
 
 

                                 
 

  
  
 

O X F O R D
KITCHENS & BATHROOMS

phone: 01865 326009
email: info@oxfordkitchens.co.uk

www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
Visit our showroom: 

1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton, 
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

and accessories

OKB_0521.indd   1OKB_0521.indd   1 18/05/2021   22:0518/05/2021   22:05

lotterY windows
Quality Double Glazing & Conservatories 

Fascias & Soffits
Mark Berry

9 Stort Close,  
Didcot, OX11 7UR

NEW Tel: 01235 510608
Email: info@lotterywindows.co.uk

Moss Removal

Roof Cleaning

Softwashing

Patio & Driveway Cleaning

Contact Jake

07971 669 751
info@mossinator.co.uk
www.mossinator.co.uk

L

WOODEN WINDOW REPAIR SPECIALISTS
Flaking paint and cracked putty restored

Rotting and failing wood replaced
Specialists in wood stains, oils, and varnishes

All work guaranteed. We paint kitchens too!

CALL FOR YOUR FREE ESTIMATE
07880 560 403 

www.oxfordwindowrepair.com
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS in and out oF sChool

Yellow Room
The room has been 
transformed with a wonderful 
home corner with Christmas 
tree and painted log fire along 
with Father Christmas making it feel very festive along with 
baubles to play with, Christmas books only in the room and two 
reindeer to sit and ride on. The Yellow Room have been busy 
making cards and angels and Christmas songs. On their daily 
walks the team took the babies down to the church to look at all 
the wonderful Christmas trees on display.
Green and Teal Room
The preschools have been extremely busy making and creating 
all the angels, cards and props and gift for the nativity play. It has 
really brought out the Christmas spirit and creative Christmas 
flair. One corner of the room was transformed into a winter 
wonderland construction area, with white bricks, bottle tops, and 
balls. It looked amazing especially when Santa was added to 
the backdrop and the children have really enjoyed the change 
to the environment.
The children also embraced the cold spell in the garden, with the 
heavy frost and flutter of snow the preschool were mark-making 
in the frost, fascinated by the sparkling white cobwebs left by 
the spiders in the garden and enchanted by the white glistening 
trees. They came inside and recreated the tress with sticks, 
white paint, and glitter, really expressing their imaginations.
EVENTS IN DECEMBER
The Nativity play took place at the start of December in 
Marcham Church, we had 42 preschool children up on the stage 
all dressed in costumes, The children had been practising their 
songs and lines and on the day the children performed well, 
with some exceptional solo singing. A couple of the children 
were a little bit daunted by the large number of parents who 
attended but the story of the First Christmas was well portrayed 
by the children. The parents sang carols with us at the end of 
the play and a big thank you to Nick who gave us all a Christmas 
blessing at the end.  Amazing job Green and Teal Room we are 
proud of you all.
Christmas craft afternoon for their parents was held in the 
yellow room, here the parents created Christmas craft and along 
with drink and mince pies. It was a wonderful social afternoon 
for all in the Yellow Room and a great start to the festive season.
Christmas dinner was held in all rooms with the children wearing 
their own personalised hats along with traditional roast dinner and 
special treat of Christmas pudding and ice cream for pudding. 
The Christmas dinner was enjoyed by all the Little Angels and 
team who I know really enjoyed the Christmas pudding.
Santa came to visit Little Angels, and, in his grotto, he met with 
all the little angels who received a gift from him. Unfortunately, 
it was so cold for Santa he decided to come indoors to see the 
children this year to keep his toes warm. But everyone from the 
village was welcome to visit and a few of the village children 
were delighted to see him.
Christmas tree at church – the Little Angels were delighted 
to decorate a tree and yes, we chose Angels from the Realms 
of Glory filling it with wonderful paper plate angels and on the 
evening of the lighting of the tree a few of our little angels were 
there to enjoy the night and see the tree all lit .
Gifts for the village – the Green and Teal Room have also 
been very busy creating lots of gifts of angels for the villagers 
in Marcham along with a card. These gifts were all delivered 
before Christmas, and we hope you all liked them.
It has been a very busy December for Little Angels, but we are 
now looking forward to 2023 and WISH YOU ALL 

A HAPPY NEW YEAR.
If you are interested in securing a place for your child  

please contact us: 
T: 01865 819992E: info@littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk

www.littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk 
follow us on Facebook: littleangelsmarcham

MARCHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS
At the end of term, there were lots of lovely 
Christmassy events planned: a Key Stage 1 
Winter Reading Evening, Christmas Jumper 
Day, School Christmas Lunch, Reception’s 
Christmas Performance, Year 1 and 2 Nativity 
and the Key Stage 2 Carol service.  At the 
time of writing, we still have Christmas performances and the 
Carol Service to look forward to.
The Winter Reading Evening was a great success. We got 
to see children snuggling up to their parents, with a book in 
one hand and a cuddly toy in the other… complete with a 
(virtual) log fire and delicious hot chocolate. It was Marcham 
School community at its best and a very big thank you to Mrs 
Sucksmith for organising it (and making all the hot chocolate!).
It was great to see so many Christmas jumpers in school - 
both to raise money for a worthy cause (Save the Children) 
and also when we sat to enjoy a Christmas lunch together. I’d 
like to say well done to the School councillors – particularly 
Heidi – who led the Christmas Jumper Swap at the school.  
Another great school community venture and a fantastic idea, 
well done!
And we can also celebrate the many successes of children in 
school.  We have recently participated in the Pye Homes Art 
Competition - which was to make a Christmas tree decoration 
from a wood slice supplied by the Blenheim estate trees. The 
decorations were based on woodland animals and the children 
could only use sustainable art supplies. The winners had their 
decorations displayed on the Christmas tree in the show home 
at the Temple Gate development in Marcham. Many thanks to 
Lisa Newport for coordinating this. 
Here is Matty in year 6’s account:
“The whole school has been making Christmas decorations 
out of circles of wood, pine cones, recycled paper and raffia 
for a competition. The children who came first, second, third 
and the runners up all went to one of the new Pye homes 
to receive their prizes. They received art sets, a child pass 
for Yarnton Magic Garden and a gift card for Yarnton Garden 
Centre. The school was given £1500 towards art resources. 
After they received their prizes and retrieved their decorations, 
everyone was allowed to adventure throughout the house to 
see what the new homes look like.”
The winners are; 

1st Ellie –Rose Year 5 
2nd Matty Year 6 
3rd Yuhri Year 4 
Runners up; Kaycie - Year 6 and Joseph - Year 5

Well done to them all.
And lastly, May in year 6 received some exciting post…
“Hello everyone, a warm welcome, my name is May. I want 
to share about the most exciting letter I’ll probably get in my 
whole life! A few weeks ago, near when Queen Elizabeth 
passed away, I decided to give King Charles a letter about how 
one day you will be a great King and will make your mother 
proud, with a picture of him on the front but I could only have 
done it because of Marcham school teaching me how to be 
supporting and kind. So this week, something extraordinary 
happened…. he sent me a letter back! Wwwwaaahhhh! In the 
letter it said… ‘Dear May, The King has asked me to thank 
you for your splendid card. His Majesty is most grateful to you 
for taking the trouble to write as you did, he was particularly 
touched by your kind words of support and has asked me to 
send you his warmest thanks and very best wishes. Yours 
sincerely…’ And with an extra bonus I got his signature! 
Wwwwooo”
To see what else the school has been up to go to
www.marcham.oxon.sch.uk/class-pages/ 
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

PERSONAL CARE

Find us at 4 Suffolk Way, Abingdon, OX14 5JX
Tel: 01235 861228

www.oxfordwoodrecycling.org.uk

Oxfordshire's best source of
reclaimed wood

One stop wood shop for your DIY projects. Good
quality hard and soft wood in many sizes. Scaffold

boards, pallet wood, plywood, live edges and
fabulous range of reclaimed wood furniture.

We care for our environment and transform lives

Supporting you In Person and  
on Zoom with a range of class times

Newcomers welcome
AndreaBuckingham.co.uk 

07939 523083    Andreabkm@gmail.com

KT Contracts
Your local village Master Carpenter,
Cabinet Maker & House Renovator

Make 2022 the year to get all those little 
(or bigger) jobs done

• Buy a kitchen bargain and have it fitted by a local expert
• Fitted wardrobes that work for you
• Get a new bespoke shed or woodstore
• Shelves & cupboards made & fitted for any nook
• Upgrade your cloakroom or bathroom 
• Creative solutions for all your home projects 

No job is too small if it makes your life easier.
50 years experience combining traditional  
& new techniques to improve your home.

Call today for a free estimate; flexible working to suit & a chance 
to see my work in the village.  Enhanced DBS (CRB) cleared

Anytime 07557766200  ktcontracts@btinternet.com

E
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS 

Climate Change
How can you help?

…and reduce your energy bills too!
Exhibition and Presentations

Saturday 7th to Sunday 15th of January
Reception and Hub at Marcham Centre

This climate exhibition will be in the form of short texts, 
cartoons, photos and graphs. It will look at the evidence 
of climate change, its causes, impacts, and responsible 
sectors and the many solutions already available .
It focuses on the actions we, the citizens, employees and 
consumers, can take on all levels. It will point towards 
local climate and environmental initiatives and groups 
already active.
It will offer expert advice and contacts on how to both 
save the climate and money, finding out about energy 
efficiency, insulation, renewable energy like air source 
pumps, wind farms and solar panels, on a private or 
community-led level.
Beside the varied opening times you can see on the 
Marcham centre website (marchamcentre.org), the 
exhibition will be staffed by the organisers Julian Parfitt 
(environmental consultant and former lecturer) and 
Beatrice Hoffman at these times.
• Saturday 7th+14th January: 9 - 1
• Sunday 8th + 15th January 12 - 5
• Tuesday and Friday 10th +13th January 6 - 9
Feel free to bring your questions and discussions!
There will be three lectures on
• Monday 9 Jan 19.00-20.00: "Wild Flowers -  Life on

the Verge"
• Tuesday 10 Jan 19.00-20.00: "Saving money and the

planet - insulation and renewable energy around your
home and car"

• Friday 13 Jan 19.00-20.00: "Farming, food-supply,
diet and the climate"

Detailed Opening Hours
The "Climate Change Exhibition" will be open whenever 
the hall is in use
• SAT 7 Jan 9.00-13.00 and 18.30-00.00 (staffing 9.00-

1.00)
• SUN 8 Jan 8.30-17.00 (staffing 12.00-17.00)
• MON 9 Jan 10.30-11.30 and 18.00-21.00 staffing and

lecture (19.00-20.30) in the evening
• TUES 10 Jan 10-1.30 and 16.00-21.00 (staffing 18-

21 and lecture 19.00-20.30 included)
• WED 11 Jan 8.30-12.00 and 14.00-22.15
• THURS 12 Jan 9.00-14.30 and 18.30-20.30
• FRI 13 Jan 8.00-13.00 and 18.00-21.00 (staffing

18.00-21.00 and lecture 19.00-20.30)
• SAT 15 Jan 9.00-13.00 AND 16.00-23.30 (staffing

9.00-13.00)
• SUN 15 Jan 12-17 (staffing 12.00-17.00)

in and out oF sChool,wildMan & CliMate ChanGe eXhibition

Ivy Berries and Chocolate
A mug of hot chocolate, with cream 
and marshmallows, after Christmas 
shopping, or a warm bowl of soup, 
with large wedges of bread, after a 
bracing walk, is as much about Winter 
as the evergreens in your garden, and the coloured 
barks/stems and textures out there too.
For me, winter is also about the insects that can be 
discovered sheltering in the crevices and cracks, and 
under rocks, leaves and logs left hanging around the 
Winter garden.
There’s also a chance of seeing a bee on flowering 
Mahonia shrubs in winter, if its 2 degrees above 
freezing, or seeing birds gorging on ivy berries, if you 
haven’t pruned them all away. Did you know, there are 
more calories in a gram of ivy berries, than in a gram of 
chocolate we humans eat at Christmas?
It’s a wonderful time of the year in the food larder 
for us humans, and in the garden for the wildlife too. 
So don’t clear everything away and be too tidy in the 
garden, leave space for some little treats out there for 
our wild friends as well.
The wildlife isn’t worried about rising heating bills, 
but they might be a tad concerned about the food 
resources you and your neighbours are providing for 
them. Spare a thought!
Happy Gardening!
Stuart Mabbutt 
01865 747243 www.wildmaninspires.co.uk

MARCHAM PRE-SCHOOL
It's been a sparkly, glittery 
term with lots of singing and 
fun.   Pre-school have been 
exploring the different aspects 
of Christmas time.... families, 
food and traditions as well as 
learning about the Nativity story.   
We have also begun our Wild Patch Adventures by 
exploring outside with small group looking at nature 
and the environment. This has been a wonderful 
opportunity and we are excited about what the coming 
months will bring as we look at the changes around us 
and spend even longer periods outside!

If you would like to join us for September 2023, 
the initial admissions deadline is 31st March so 
please do get in touch to request an application form 
and to register your interest. 
May we take this opportunity to wish all the 
MADNEWS readers a healthy 2023. 
To find out more please visit www.marcham-
preschool.weebly.com or contact us at marcham-
preschool@hotmail.co.uk, 01865 392101
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The Abbey Chiropody Clinic
Mr P J Neighbour &  
Mr P A Neighbour

Members of The Society of Chiropodists & Podiatrists
HCPC Registered Chiropodists & Podiatrists

nail clipping, corns and hard skin  
verrucae and everyday foot problems

manipulation/mobilisation of the foot and ankle 
orthotics (insoles) and gait analysis  

minor surgery, diabetes and wound care

Surgery and Home Visiting Practice 
14 Bath Street, Abingdon OX14 3QH

Tel. 01235 530577
www.abingdonchiropody.com

PERSONAL CARE

I create photo books for all occasions:  
for a big birthday or a special occasion,  
a memorable holiday or an annual book. 

Whether for yourself, a friend or a loved one, 
I can help you to preserve those memories. 

Facebook/Simplyphotobooks  simplyphotobooks@gmail.com 

 Simply Yearbooks
 Simply Birthdays
 Simply Weddings
 Simply Babies
 Simply Holidays
 Simply Memories
 Simply Portfolios

Greta Komlosy MNFSH - Healer

Registered Healing Trust Healer for 22 years

For Relaxation & Wellbeing

Mobile Number 07966 313 317

Soft Tissue Therapy Clinic specialising in
Sports & Remedial Massage and Injury Treatment

Fran Walker

Based at: Fit2Run, Dunmore Court, Abingdon, OX13 6BH

fran@reactiontherapy.co.uk
www.reactiontherapy.co.uk

Fran Walker

   07502 400900

Sarah Ingram
D.O., M.I.C.O., G.Os.C.

Tel 01865 673667
enquiries@oxfordshireosteopath.co.uk

The Old Thatch, 15 North Street, Marcham OX13 6NG 

Breakfast and After School Club now open at 
Marcham Primary School

providing quality, affordable and accessible childcare for 
children aged 4-11 years of age

We offer your child ... A happy, safe and secure setting, 
allowing them to learn and develop freely within the play 
centred environment The opportunity to take responsibility 
for themselves and their actions
7.45 – 8.45 am Breakfast Club 3.15 – 6.15 pm After School Club 

Monday-Friday, term time only
Vicky Hickman Tel No: 07887711454  

Email: info@vickysafterschoolclub.co.uk
website: www.vickysafterschoolclub.co.uk

Playworker Vacancies available
please get in touch for more information

OVER £40
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS thirstY CaFe  & MarChaM Centre

Marcham Centre, Barrow Close, Marcham OX13 6TY
enquiries@marchamcentre.org  www.marchamcentre.org
Operated by Marcham Community Group (MCG) 
Registered in England 7470307 Charity No. 1144407

As we head into January, the trustees of Marcham Community 
Group wish everyone in Marcham a Happy New Year for 2023. 
Hopefully, it will be warmer than it is at the time of writing this!

MARCHAM CENTRE – HOLIDAY CLOSURE
Following our maintenance closure, the hall will be re-opening to 
users at 5pm on Friday 6th January.  We look forward to seeing 
you all again after the short break.
We are looking for action-oriented volunteers for various tasks 
involved in running Marcham Centre and Marcham Community 
Group, the charity which operates the facilities. We are currently 
looking for people with practical skills or book-keeping experience. 
If you are interested, we would love to hear from you by email to 
admin@marcham.org.

COMING EVENTS AT MARCHAM CENTRE
Friday 5th to Sunday 15th January: Climate Change and Energy 
Saving exhibition: in the foyer and Hub with informative talks - 
See page [  ] for details.
Friday 20th January:  Family Bingo - 7.30pm for eyes down at 
7.45pm
Friday 3rd February:  Quiz Night: Adults only - 7:30 for 8pm 
prompt start
Indoor short-mat bowls in the Large Hall on Wednesday 
afternoons 2pm–5pm – contact Colin Trinder (391718) or just turn 
up.  Beginners and experienced players are equally welcome.
Table Tennis - the table tennis table is available to hire, for periods 
of an hour or more. This can be made by booking a slot in the 
meeting room via the www.marchamcentre.org website. Please 
note: this room is used for other purposes, so you will need to 
book and pay the `local user` fee of £8 per hour. Please remember 
to bring your own bats and balls. 
The original table, which had broken irreparably, has been 
replaced with a new one. This has a slightly different structure. 
To avoid damage, please do not try to move it or fold it away until 
you have been shown how to do so safely.

If you wish to book a room at Marcham Centre, please use the 
booking request system on www.marchamcentre.org  or contact 
our Coordinator: coordinator@marchamcentre.org

We wish you a very Happy New Year

We reopen on Saturday 7th January.
The Thirsty Cafe would like to appoint a 
Community Cafe Manager.
The role would include leading one cafe 
session a week; working with volunteers 
and managing a rota and ordering stock.
Flexible working hours.
£10.50 an hour for an 8 hour week which will 
include approximately 4 hours for a cafe shift and the remaining 
hours for rota management and stock ordering.
Paid annual leave.
For a full job description and for details and how to apply will be 
on our website and applications need to be in by 23 January.
Our last Saturday cafe this year was such a happy social event 
with Gig Thomas and Becky Ramsurn singing and playing carols 
making a wonderful festive atmosphere. Table decorations and 
volunteers dressed in Christmas regalia added to the fun. Thanks 
again to Bill for donating the lovely Dolls House which was raffled 
on Saturday.
We would like to thank all our customers and volunteers for their 
support during the year and wish everyone a very happy and 
healthy New Year and look forward to seeing you all when we 
open again on Saturday 7 January.
Volunteers are needed to help us on Wednesday and Saturday 
mornings. Volunteering is very rewarding, it gives an opportunity 
to meet members of the community and it does not matter if you 
can only offer a few hours.
Café open Wednesday and Saturday, 9 – 11:30 am  
Website: www.thirstycafemarcham.co.uk
E-mail: hello@thirstycafemarcham.co.uk

L

The Arts Society Abingdon LECTURE
Wednesday 18th January,  

10.30am and 2.00pm
Abbey Cinema, Abbey Close, Abingdon 

OX14 3JD
Palmyra - Bride of the Desert

by Paul 
Roberts

In this talk we 
look at one of the 
most beautiful 
cities of the 
ancient world, 
the fabled city of 
Palmyra in the 
Syrian desert. 
Palmyra arose 
on a trade route 
that brought silk, 
spices and other luxuries across the desert from the east. Her 
wealth and power are displayed in gorgeous monuments, while her 
people, wealthy, sophisticated and cosmopolitan, are preserved 
in their hauntingly beautiful funeral portraits. We’ll see Palmyra’s 
meteoric rise and its dramatic fall, its rediscovery by English lords 
and its desecration by Isis. But there is hope that beautiful Palmyra 
will rise again.
Lecturer: Dr Paul Roberts is Head of the Department of Antiquities 
at the Ashmolean Museum of Art and Archaeology, Oxford 
University.  Visitors are very welcome to attend this lecture, cost 
£6.00. A link to Zoom will be sent to every member 24 hours 
before the scheduled talk for those members unable to attend 
in person. Please email info@theartssocietyabingdon.org.
uk for further information on the venue, any latest changes 
and updates. Lectures last 1 hour but allow extra time for 
announcements etc.
For more information on future lectures and other 
activities see www.theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk or 
email info@theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk
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Now available  
in the Farmhouse Kitchen

“Beautiful breakfasts”
(but a bit naughty)

F I E L D  |  F A M I LY  |  F O R K

www.milletsfarmcentre.com
Kingston Road | Frilford | Nr. Abingdon | OX13 5HB

Millets
FARM CENTRE

KITCHEN
Farmhouse

MADParishMag130x90.indd   5MADParishMag130x90.indd   5 01/03/2021   09:4801/03/2021   09:48

FOOD AND DRINK

PET CARE

Town Furlong Cattery

Kingston Road, Frilford
01865 391864 

www.townfurlong.co.uk

HOLIDAYS

B&B Rafters

Abingdon Road Contact Mrs Sigrid Grawert
Marcham Tel 01865 391298
Abingdon, Oxfordshire enquiries@bnb-rafters.co.uk
OX13 6NU www. bnb-rafters.co.uk

Join us and discover  
a place to relax

Join us on the first Tuesday of each month between noon 
and 1.15pm for a delicious lunch in a friendly atmosphere 
at Long Furlong Community Centre, Abingdon. 
Our facilities are easily accessible with onsite parking.
Also Saturday Brunch second Saturday in the month 
9.30-11.30 
We serve exciting vegetarian and vegan recipes using 
unusual pulses, beans, grains and interesting spices. We 
hope to convince meat-eaters that a vegetarian meal 
can be a delicious and exciting taste experience that will 
not disappoint!

www.blueskyecocafe.org.uk

E
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS eVents & wildside CoMPetition

OAHS FREE Lectures in 2023 will be on Zoom on Tuesdays 
starting at 5.30pm. All are welcome, but you will need to 
book a place through our website.

• 10 January  
Why Medieval 
Peasants Matter 
Christopher Dyer

• 24 January 
Graven Hill 
Excavations   
Martyn Allen

Bookings for our 2023 lecture series is now open – more 
details can be found online:

oahs.org.uk/lectures

Our competition to win 
tickets for 2 adults and 
2 children to Millets 
Wildside Falconry and 
Wildlife Centre... was 
jinxed by a computer 
failure and all the 
entries were lost! So you have got another month to 
tell us the name of the owl!

Just find Maddie who is hiding some letters in this 
issue, then rearrange those letters to make the name 
of the heaviest owl at the centre – have a look on 
their website for clues! milletswildside.co.uk
Send you entry to editor@madnews.co.uk before 
5pm on 15th January. 
If you entered before, please send your entry in 
again to be in with a chance to win!

JO BROWNING WROE - A TERRIBLE KINDNESS 
Thursday 26th January, 7pm at Mostly Books
Join us at Mostly Books on 
Thursday 26th January for 
an evening with Jo Browning 
Wroe as she discusses her 
hugely successful debut novel, 
A Terrible Kindness.
It is October 1966 and William 
Lavery is having the night of his 
life at his first black-tie do. But, 
as the evening unfolds, news 
hits of a landslide at a coal mine. 
It has buried a school: Aberfan. 
William decides he must act, so he stands and volunteers to 
attend. It will be his first job as an embalmer, and it will be one he 
never forgets. His work that night will force him to think about the 
little boy he was, and the losses he has worked so hard to forget. 
But compassion can have surprising consequences, because – as 
William discovers – giving so much to others can sometimes help 
us heal ourselves.
Tickets cost £8 and can be purchased at Mostly Books or online 
at: https://mostly-books.co.uk/product/jo-browning-wroe-a-
terrible-kindness/
Mostly Books is an independent 
bookshop at 36 Stert Street, Abingdon 
OX14 3JP Call 01235 525880  
or email books@mostly-books.co.uk

Abingdon & District National Trust Assocation 
2.30pm Tuesday 17 January

Trinity Church Centre 
Conduit Rd, Abingdon OX14 1DB

AGM & Dr Katharina 
Ulmschneider, F.S.A

The Camel that fled the Nazis - The 
Story of a Tang Dynasty Camel in 

the Ashmolean Museum.
On the first floor of the Ashmolean 
Museum in the Asian Crossroads 
gallery the visitor is greeted by a large, 
Chinese, pottery camel on a plinth.  
The Tang Dynasty camel serves as a 
symbol of the Silk Roads linking East 

to West, but there is much more to it than initially meets the 
eye.  Little does the label show that this is a camel with history, 
a camel that fled the Nazis, a camel that survived persecution, 
war, and exile.  This talk will trace the origins of the camel and 
its astonishing 20th century journey from Nazi Germany to 
wartime Britain in the luggage of enigmatic refugee scholar Prof. 
Paul Jacobsthal.  Nazi perversion of archaeology, secret escapes, 
subterfuge and propaganda are just some of the themes that will 
feature as the extraordinary story of Jacobsthal and his camel is 
being uncovered.  
Dr Katharina Ulmschneider is a Senior Research Fellow at 
Worcester College Oxford, a Fellow of the Society of Antiquaries 
and an Associate Member of the Society of Archivists.  
Non-members of the Abingdon & District National Trust 
Association will be asked for a donation of £3.
For more information, ring Ruth on 01235 524119
https://abingdonnattrust.chessck.co.uk/
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DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
LIONCOURT DEVELOPMENT
Many of you will be aware of a huge 
development planned for in Fyfield, the  
"Lioncourt development" (LEKB), which 
would result in much more traffic flowing 
through Marcham’s AQMA. However, 
the development has been stalled for 
years because the inspector ruled that no 
dwellings could be occupied until proper 
traffic and air quality mitigation measures 
were put in place at Marcham’s AQMA 
(Packhorse Lane) and the crossroads at the Frilford Lights. 
The Vale Air Quality Action Plan (2015) has three possible means 
of mitigating the air quality problem in Marcham :
1)  an HGV ban.
2)  introducing a low emission zone in Packhorse Lane.
3)  building a bypass.
Interestingly enough, the LEKB developers’ traffic assessments 
confirmed the traffic predictions put forward by Fyfield and Tubney 
parish council. Between 2019 and 2031 traffic through Marcham 
is predicted to grow from about 13,700 vehicles per day to 17,000 
vehicles per day with committed developments, and about 18,4000 
per day (sic) if LEKB is approved. This is an overall increase of 34%, 
of which one third would be from the LEKB development. All this 
traffic would exacerbate the air quality in the AQMA.
With these statistics in mind, Environmental Health officers at the 
Vale objected to the November 2020 planning application for the 
LEKB on the grounds that it did not put forward any mitigation 
for the air quality problem in Marcham, and so the application was 
refused. However, it is coming back to the Planning Committee on 
January 25th, 2023, with a recommendation from the Vale to pass 
it. Why?
Last week, I had a meeting with the Senior Planning officer and 
the Air Quality officers on this whole issue, as the Vale are now not 
objecting to this development on air quality and traffic issues. Now 
their argument is that the readings of the air quality diffusion tubes 
on the AQMA show a fall in carbon emissions and are expected to 
continue falling with the improvement of engines, the disposal of 
old carbon-emitting vehicles and the use of more electric vehicles 
on the road. Also, using a toolkit from Defra in their modelling, 
the predicted air pollution statistics will not be significant enough 
to object to the LEKB development going ahead. The Vale had the 
new statistics independently checked
However, I am not happy with the predictions of the traffic flow 
in the AQMA and have asked for a clear explanation from the 
highways officer. The Marcham traffic survey, carried out a few years 
ago, measured 15000 vehicles per day through Packhorse Lane. At 
that time, this figure was supported by OCC Highways own figures. 
We clearly need to test this against the applicants estimate and to 
question how the Marcham’s bend will accommodate an increase to 
18000 vehicles a day.
A HAPPY AND PEACEFUL NEW YEAR 2023 TO YOU ALL
CATHERINE WEBBER Cllr VWHDC 
District Councillor for Marcham Ward
Phone: 07357 464699/ 01235 534001 or webbercatherine1@gmail 
.com.uk

COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
WORKING TOGETHER – A PERSONAL THOUGHT 
FOR THE NEW YEAR.
As I write, we are in the middle of strikes by nurses, postal workers, 
rail workers, and many more. The list seems endless. When does 
the accumulation of all these strikes become a general strike? And 
what would that serve anyway? At the heart of the overwhelming 

number of these industrial disputes is one common issue. When 
runaway inflation has eroded the buying power of most households, 
whose incomes have been lagging far behind, is it inevitable that 
we are all going to get poorer in the short term. And if so, how 
should that pain be shared fairly? Rather than government, Local 
and National, attempting to solve the issues piecemeal, where 
competition leads to inevitable frustration and anger, should we 
not be trying to find a position that the majority of the public can 
sign up to, a solution that can be applied to all? 
Trying to apply this approach to my own life and responsibilities, 
leads me to some further thoughts. One of my responsibilities is to 
be Military Champion of Dalton Barracks. Another is as a member 
of the Police and Crime Commissioner Scrutiny panel. Add to this 
as County Councillors, we all have a responsibility for our County 
run Fire and Rescue service and indirectly for our local Ambulance 
service and our Nursing profession. All our emergency services 
are facing similar problems at present. All face a shortage of new 
recruits and how each can retain their present staff. At present, all 
compete with one another to recruit and retain. Where one succeeds 
another suffers because they are all fishing in the same lake. It’s the 
same wonderful, public spirited and courageous people in all these 
services who are those most likely to be interested in a career in the 
Emergency services. And we need more of them.
Competition has advantages but I do not believe it is serving 
us well in this instance. People retiring from the armed Forces 
would surely make excellent firefighters, police officers and 
ambulance men and women. It seems that much would be gained 
if these services worked more closely together to understand their 
recruiting and retention problems and find common solutions to 
benefit all.
Likewise, it cannot be sensible to allow our current industrial 
disputes to descend into arguments over which has more value….
nurses? postal workers?  border guards? ….when the same 
problems face them all.
Common problems require common 
solutions. Let’s hope that 2023 is the year 
that finds solutions.
Happy New Year
RICHARD WEBBER Cllr OCC SC & 
Marcham Division.
Phone 01235 534001 or email Richard.
webber77@ntlworld.com

MP’S REPORT
Happy New Year! The run up to Christmas in Parliament involved 
a lot of debate about the Levelling Up Bill and changes to the 
planning system. As Michael Gove’s PPS at the Department for 
Levelling Up, the rules mean I've not been able to comment about 
this publicly, but the Bill will do many important things, like end 
the requirement for councils to demonstrate a ‘5-year land supply’ 
if they have an up-to-date local plan. There was a lot of debate 
about housing targets set by central government. Targets have their 
place, but the way in which they have operated has too often forced 
homes into areas where local people feel they are not needed.
Under the changes, while there will still be central calculations for 
housing numbers, they will be advisory, and local authorities will 
determine how many homes can be built, taking into account what 
should be protected in that area, from the Green Belt to heritage 
assets.
Areas that have ‘overdelivered’ on their housing numbers, which 
has often been the case with South Oxfordshire and the Vale, will 
be able to make the case to lower the number they need to plan for.
The Government will also consult on allowing councils to refuse 
applications from developers who have built too slowly; end the 
duty that lets cities impose their housing needs on surrounding 
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areas; and will look at further measures to incentivise brownfield 
land being built on over greenfield land. These are all things that 
are very welcome for this area.
As you may have seen I am supporting the new Cornermen 
initiative down at South Moreton Boxing Club to help tackle 
mental health problems among men. Too often men bottle up their 
feelings instead of talking about them and it's part of the reason 
they have a higher suicide rate than women. Steve and John are 
getting men down to the club to try boxing and talking to them 
while they do it, referring them to services as appropriate. They'll 
even pick them up. It's a very worthwhile cause and I was pleased 
to get the BBC down to cover it, filming me throw some punches 
myself!
Some other things in brief. I've been campaigning on behalf of 
the AEAT Pensioners locally and have secured a breakthrough for 
them - watch this space! I'm working to support access to cash 
in Wallingford, which has been chosen as 1 of 12 pilot areas for 
new approaches to access cash. I've brought Sharon Gaffka who 
campaigns on drink spiking, with 16-year-
old Niamh, who came to see to campaign 
against negative behaviour from boys and 
men, together to join forces and am pleased 
Sharon will help Niamh. I've had a series 
of enjoyable visits to Parliament from 
schools like Wallingford School, Drayton 
Community Primary and Aureus School as 
well as Ukrainian refugees in recent months 
- do get in touch if you'd like to bring a 
group down or if I can help with anything 
else via david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk
DAVID JOHNSTON OBE MP, Member of Parliament for 
Wantage, House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA
0207 219 3858 Email: david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk

Under pressure to use energy pre-payment meter?  
Citizens Advice can help
In the concluding months of 2022, Citizens Advice is expecting to 
see more cases of a disturbing trend: low-income families with 
energy supply debts being pressured or even coerced into using 
pre-payment meters for their gas and electricity. Energy supplied 
by pre-payment meters costs more than energy paid by direct 
debit or on-demand, and this comes at a time when drastically 
increased price tariffs this autumn will probably see most people’s 
fuel bills double.

Energy suppliers are legally obliged to negotiate repayment plans 
with customers who are falling behind on their bills, but many 
suppliers are ignoring this requirement and proceeding with 
installing pre-payment meters - or, for customers with smart 
meters, remotely switching them to prepayment.

If you are one of the many people who are confronting this 
problem, or are generally floundering amidst your finances, 
worried about the future, or want to discuss your problems in 
confidence, get in touch with Citizens Advice on Adviceline 0808 
278 7907. 

You can also telephone the Citizens Advice Consumer Helpline on 
0808 223 1133 or the Citizens Advice Debt Helpline on 0800 240 
4420. 

Our website has lots of helpful 
information:
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk

SNOW WHITE 
AND THE SEVEN

DWARFS 
By Ben Crocker

February 2nd, 3rd & 4th 2023
at WADS Community Centre

The Wootton Players present

tickets available from
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/wootton-players

Supported by The
National Lottery

Love.
That’s what  

you need.

If you’ve got love to give, we’d love to hear from you

oxfordshire.gov.uk/fostering 
0800 783 5724

If you’ve got love to give, we’d love to hear from you

oxfordshire.gov.uk/fostering 
0800 783 5724
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Replacing a light bulb used to be a very simple task, because they were all largely the same. The problem
we face these days is that you can have a full cupboard of spare light bulbs in your “man-cave,” but you 
haven’t got the one you need - a 46 watt ECO LED E27 “screwy-in” one. This is especially a problem at this
dark time of year. You will be pleased to know that after a trip to the shop my problem was solved. And 
somewhere in the process I was reminded of one of the less well-known quotes of Jesus when he said, 
“The eye is the lamp of the body.” It’s a rather curious phrase, because unless you are a baddie in a sci-fi 
film, eyes don’t actually light up anything, rather they absorb light from outside. Nevertheless, Jesus said, 
“the eye is the lamp of the body. If your eyes are good your whole body will be full of light” (Matthew 
6:22). At the beginning of this new year I’m sure many of you have been looking ahead and putting plans 
in place. The diary has been out on the table and key dates have been inserted – birthdays, annual leave, 
term dates, high days and holidays. Maybe you are glad to see the back of 2022? Perhaps you have 
particular hopes for 2023? Maybe you’ve made the odd resolution with every intention of sticking to it.
One thing I’m going to do this year is monitor better the things I look at, watch and read. Perhaps that is
what Jesus meant when he said, “the eye is the lamp of the body.” If the eye is like a light shining inwards 
into an otherwise dark room, then the light it projects will have a huge effect on the space it commands.
What we allow our eyes to see will profoundly influence our inner world – our thinking and our feeling. 
The olden days of four TV channels, no internet and simple bayonet light bulbs are long gone. We live in a
digital jungle. Armed with a smartphone and a connection, anyone can see anything at anytime. So, will
we be smarter than the phone, fixing our eyes on things that are good - worthwhile, meaningful and
sound? If so, I’m sure we will be the healthier for it on the inside.

Contacts: 
Revd. Nick Weldon Vicar vicar@allsaintsmarcham.org 01865 391962 , Rob Finch Youth Worker 
07888331708, rob@marchamyouth.org  Jill Rowe Children and Families minister 
families@allsaintsmarcham.org Tamsin Gilbert Parish Administrator info@allsaintsmarcham.org  

Regular services (ALL WEEKS)
10am: Morning Service at All Saints’
11am-12pm: Open church at St. Luke’s
6pm: Evening Service
Wednesday Holy Communion
10.30am at Duffield Place
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